

## VP Message: Feb/March

Dear Lyndhurst families,

It seems like just yesterday we were getting ready for the winter break and now we have completed our second term of the year! Even though February is the shortest month, the students of Lyndhurst packed a lot in, culminating in our Pink Shirt Day. Students explored themes of diversity, acceptance and kindness and some even went to Lougheed mall to hand out individual messages of kindness (and some gift cards that were donated by the mall!)

Report cards were sent home this week and any parent who would like to meet with their child's teacher is encouraged to check of the request box on the report card envelope before sending it back to school. Looking forward to next month, we will be hosting student led conferences on April 20<sup>th</sup> when we will showcase all of the great work that students have been doing this year.

Whether you are staying local or traveling far, I want to wish everyone a joyful break filled with relaxation and quality time together with family.

Scott Hodge Vice-Principal Lyndhurst Elementary